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Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance Services submitted Report PPP.36/09 presenting the City Council's performance for the first quarter, April to June 2009, as measured by a number of local and national indicators.

The Head of Policy and Performance Services informed Members that the report marked the transition from the Best Value regime to the new performance framework and national indicator set.  Many of the national indicators, including the Place Survey data, were reported for the first time and would provide baseline data for future years.  Satisfaction results from the Place Survey were included for the first time in the report which contained comparisons with other Cumbrian Councils and all England District Councils.  She also commented upon the intention to undertake further analysis of the data which would enable conclusions around smaller localities or geographies in Carlisle to be reached.  Other Place Survey results regarding local people’s views on their own priorities were yet to be released.

Members' attention was drawn to the Indicators which were on target and those Indicators which were currently off target as detailed within the report.

The Head of Policy and Performance Services added that the City Council continued to develop its performance management framework in order to ensure a robust platform on which to base decisions about corporate priorities and resources and, particularly, to inform the current Transformation Programme.

Members questioned the Head of Policy and Performance on various aspects of the performance tables and noted the absence of designated Portfolio Holders against a number of performance indicators.  Members also queried the comment in relation to the indicator measuring a percentage of units let as a percentage of total units available to let and sought clarification on those comments.  Members also noted the inclusion of an indicator regarding satisfaction with the Library and noted that the Library service was not a service provided by the City Council.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive:

1.  Noted the performance of the City Council as presented in report PPP.36/09 with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the management of Council performance.

2.  That the Head of Policy and Performance Services arrange for the relevant Portfolio Holder to be shown against the various indicators shown in the performance tables, provide some clarification with regards to the comments included on the measurement of the indicator relating to the number of units let as a percentage of total units available to let and arrange for future performance tables to include a separate section in relation to those services which were delivered by an authority other than the City Council.

3.  Referred the relevant parts of the report to the Community, Environment and Economy, and Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panels for consideration.

Reasons for Decision

1.  To review the performance of the City Council with a view to seeking continuous improvement in how the Council designs and delivers more responsive local services.

2.  To ensure that the performance measures enable the Council to track progress against its priorities.







